
 
 
 
 
           15th December 2021 
 

Dear Parents and Carers, 
 
We are approaching the end of an excellent term at King Harold Academy. It has been long and 
challenging, but our students and staff have achieved amazing things, and I am immensely proud of 
them. I am also proud and thankful for the way in which parents and carers have continued to support 
our school and its development. I look forward to moving KHA forward over the rest of the academic 
year (and coming years!) with you.  
 
This letter outlines some updates regarding the end of this term and start of the next. I would 
appreciate it if you could take the time to familiarise yourself with them.  
 
The End of Term 
 
The last day of term is Friday 17th December 2021. This will be an early finish for students - they will be 
dismissed from school at 12:30pm. 
 
Start of the Spring Term 
 
As you will no doubt be aware, the government has asked schools to test students for COVID on their 
return after the Christmas break.  

We will be undertaking the testing programme at the start of term on Tuesday 4th and Wednesday 5th 
January 2022. Students are to arrive at the allocated time below and go to the gym where they will be 
tested. They will be given a pack of tests to continue testing at home. Students that have tested positive 
90 days prior to the testing will not be able to test as they can produce a false positive result. 

 

Tuesday 4th January 

Year Group Surname  Time 

11 A to L 9:00 

11 K to Z 9:30 

10 A to J 10:00 

10 K to Z 10:30 

9 A to L 11:30 

9 M to Z 12:00 

8 A to M 12:30 

8 N to Z 13:00 



 

 

Wednesday 5th January 

Year Group Surname Time 

7 A to D 9:30 

7 E to K 10:00 

7 L to R 10:30 

7  S to Z 11:00 

 

After the test has been conducted, students must leave and return home. We will only contact you if 
your child tests positive for COVID-19. If this is the case, then you must book a confirmatory PCR test 
and follow the stay at home guidance. 

Years 8 to 11 will return to full time school on Wednesday 5th January and Year 7 return on Thursday 
6th January.  

Following the latest guidance issued, if a student is in close contact with someone who has tested 
positive, they have to complete 7 days of lateral flow testing. If the test is negative, they can continue to 
attend school. If a student chooses not to complete the 7 day lateral flow testing or the close contact 
has the omicron variant, you are encouraged to keep your child at home until the end of this term. The 
reason for this is to try and reduce the spread of the omicron variant. 

(Please see attached FAQs document from the Department for Education). 

 
High Expectations: Uniform, Punctuality, Behaviour, Hard Work, Kindness, Aspirations 
 
We have made excellent progress over the last term in raising standards at King Harold Academy. It is 
our firm belief that having high expectations for all aspects of students’ conduct and engagement with 
school is a self-fulfilling prophecy. Subsequently we expect all students to: 
 

● Behave impeccably at all times 

● Be kind to all members of the school community 

● Work hard  

● Be ambitious and aspire to achieve great things 

● Be punctual (every day, every lesson) 

● Wear full school uniform every day. 

 
We are 100% committed to your children’s success and will be upholding these standards with renewed 
vigour from the start of next term. We appreciate your support as parents, working in partnership with 
our staff to create the best possible provision and opportunities for the students. Please support us in 
ensuring students come to school on time every day, dressed in full uniform. We expect the best, to 
get the best from them, and appreciate you conveying all the same messages as parents and carers! 
 
New Senior Leaders 



 

 
I am pleased to inform you that we have some new senior leaders joining KHA from January. Mr Pigott 
and Mr Pisani will be joining as Assistant Headteachers and Mr Philip as an Associate Deputy 
Headteacher. They come to us with extensive teaching and leadership experience and we are very 
excited about them joining our mission to make KHA one of the kindest, hardest-working and highest-
achieving schools in the country. I look forward to you meeting them in due course. 
 
I wish you all a restful break with your loved ones and look forward to seeing you in the new year. 
 
Kind regards  
 

 
Mr Jones  
Head of School 
 
            
 
            


